Mevagissey Parish Council report – August 2020
I hope the Parish Council is well and continuing to stay safe.
I would like to pass on my continued thanks and appreciation for the efforts of the volunteer group in the Parish as we continue to move out of lockdown measures.
Also thank you to the Parish Councillors who have recently stood down for your years of voluntary service.
I have taken a lot of time off for while moving and for childcare purposes recently so have not been as active as usual.
However I am now a resident of Mevagissey Division, at least until the boundaries change, having moved in on 31 July.
My new contact details should be with the Parish Clerk and hopefully on the website and parish noticeboard.
Internet remains an issue, hence my potential early departure this evening.
Over the past month I have been involved with the Parish Council’s plans for the temporary one way system on Polkirt Hill, including attending site meetings, walking around the village and to Portmellon before the plans were finalised, and subsequently meeting with affected businesses and residents along the route, as well as taking feedback from a variety of sources on this.
I have to say I have been very impressed by how the Parish Council has handled this issue, performing a comprehensive consultation in a short time and then putting in place a sensible and workable solution.
In particular I was pleased to note when I have been in the village since during times the one way system has been in place, that I have experienced no traffic jams, unknown for this time of year!
Obviously any new system will have teething problems, and the unknown element will always be the drivers, but I think this is a good start and look forward to working with the steering group for a longer term solution. Which will need to be simple, cost-effective and workable, as well as having community support. 
Outside of the parish, but still on road matters, Councillors may have seen the stand that myself and Mount Charles Cornwall Councillor Richard Pears took on this as per the front page of the St Austell Voice this week.
With Tesco Express now going into the vicinity, as well as a pre application for 100 houses further down the road, this is more relevant than ever. 
The Parish Council’s support for pressing for improvements to this would be much appreciated.
I would clarify though that at present, nearly all planning applications are being decided under delegated powers, even if they are requested to be called in, which is far from the norm and something many councillors are very unhappy about.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Finally I have also been kept informed about the ongoing changes at Mevagissey surgery, which were publicised earlier this week. I hope that the new contract holder will quickly be put in place once these commercial in confidence negotiations conclude.
